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Dear Member,

I hope that you and your families had an enjoyable festive season.

It has been some time since I communicated with you regarding the proposed Sportsman's Bar 
Project.

To remind you, the primary driver is to completely rebuild and virtually double the size of the kitch-
en, which is now more than 18 years old and no longer fit for purpose. Alongside this, we intend to 
take the opportunity to refresh the Bar itself, refurbish the toilets, and make some related upgrades 
to the immediate surroundings.

As is often the way with such projects, time has slipped by, but we are now in the final stages of 
examining the tenders, and finalising the actual scope of work.

Further communications are likely to take place in the early part of the year.

Happy New Year.

Michael. J. Wood
Chairman
Hong Kong Football Club

Sportsman’s Bar Renovation and Kitchen Extension Project


